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ADDENDUM NO. 3 
 

Notice to Bidders for 
 

Bid No. 24-02 
Geotechnical and Structural Engineering Consultant Services 

 
ADDENDUM ISSUED: September 29, 2023 

 
This Addendum forms part of the Request for Proposal and modifies the original Request for Proposal.  
Acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in the Fee Proposal, failure to do so may subject the Bidder to 
disqualification. 
 
The following are responses to potential bidder questions: 
 
Question 1: Please confirm if the selected firm is responsible for the concrete sidewalk shown 

on the permitting plans.   
Answer: No, the selected firm will not be responsible for the sidewalk or other site 

design.  
 
Question 2: What utilities, if any, should be anticipated on the pier? Will the design of these 

utilities be provided by the Town?  
Answer: No utilities are anticipated for the fishing pier.  A water service may be 

provided near the start of the pier, this would be coordinated and designed 
by the Town. 

 
Question 3: Is this pier to be designed to include a fender system to allow vessels to dock 

alongside?  
Answer: No.  
 
Question 4: Is the pier to be designed to allow vehicles traffic, or only pedestrian loading? 
Answer: Pedestrian loading only.  
 
Question 5: Besides benches, are there any additional “structures” which would be 

incorporated into the piers design?  
Answer: No.  
 
Question 6: Can the Town please provide the permit plans developed by CLA Engineers Inc.? 
Answer: See attachment to Addendum #2. 
 
 
 
END OF ADDENDUM 
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